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January 21
MLK Day- No School

January 22 Kindergarten Forum 7 pm
February 15 Deadline for 2019-2020
 Preschool Registration 
February 18 President’s Day-No School
March 14-15 Preschool conferences

March 18-22 Spring Break
April 19 Good Friday- No School
May 17 Preschool Graduation 6:30 

PLEASE NOTE:  Preschool registration for the 2019-2020 school year has begun.  We will send home registration cards in your child’s backpack. If you did not receive one or need one for a sibling, email us or stop by the office.  Preschool families and Church members are given priority ONLY if they have registered by the deadline of February 15. 

An $100 registration fee is due with your registration card.
Dear Preschool Families,

We would like to extend A BIG thank you to all who contributed to our Fall Fundraising Campaign! We raised $4250 for Teacher Appreciation and our Capital Improvements fund. Thank you again for your continued support. We are very grateful for you! 
Got friends and neighbors interested in the preschool? Please tell them to stop by after 9:30 and before 1:30 any day for a tour.
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MAKE PLANS TO JOIN US FOR

SUMMER CAMP!

      WEEK 1:  JUNE 4-6
WEEK 2:  JUNE 11-13
WEEK 3: JUNE 18-20
*There is the possibility that we will do a 4th week of camp if there is enough interest and teachers.
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Do not be surprised if your child cries coming back to school after the Christmas break! This is very normal and can happen to those that we least expect it from.  All that time at home with new toys, visitors, and a lax schedule makes for a hard time getting back into the groove.  Use the car line to make the transition easier.  

  [image: image4.wmf]IT’S GREEN NOSE SEASON!

With flu season upon us, everyone needs to be extra vigilant about not sending your child to school when they have a cold or flu symptoms.  It’s not always easy to determine who is getting sick and who is getting better. And then there is the runny allergy nose that must be deciphered.  The Parent’s Handbook (p.7) discusses our Medical and Health Policies.  We are not prepared to accommodate sick children and teachers are not allowed to administer medicine.  Please make sure that your child is fever free for at least 24 hours before allowing them to return to school.  This also applies to vomiting and diarrhea (“die-Rita” as one child called it). 

Please help all of the Preschool teachers to stay healthy this season. This is a good time to help your child learn to wash their hands properly and practice the ever popular and important “ABC” song.  Have them sing it all the way through while they wash their hands.

Another very important and extremely helpful thing to do with your child would be to teach them how to blow their nose.  Several web sites suggest playing a game with them where they have a tissue or feather race.  When they are not congested, have them practice blowing a tissue or feather across a table with their nose instead of their mouth.  They can also practice “blowing” out a birthday candle with their nose instead of their mouth.  They also suggest that this is a good way to teach them how “hard” to blow their nose so that they learn not to blow too hard. Teach them to “BLOW, THROW, WASH AND GO” as a way of reducing the spread of germs. 
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I hope your family had a wonderful holiday! It is so good to see your sweet children at school. This month in the two-year-old classes we will continue our focus on friendship, sharing, and kindness.  In the three-year-old classes the themes will be friendship, helping those in need, and how God’s love is always with us. The four-year-old classes will read a chapter book in chapel class called The Treasure Tree, which explorers personality traits. The children feel like big kids reading a chapter book, which we will finish in February. Group Chapel will be January 22 & 23. More details to follow!

Peace, Ms. Elizabeth 

919.724.0976
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For those of you getting a jump on your taxes, our tax ID number is 621393797.  If you need a copy of your 2018 payments for FSA, email 

Susan Reiersen at ebpcfinances@comcast.net.
[image: image8.wmf]MUSIC NOTES   Welcome back!  It was so great to see your kids.  I really missed them over the holidays.  I hope you all enjoyed the time off and are ready to get back into a routine.  This month in Music we will be learning about Johann Sebastian Bach who wrote so many concertos that no one knows the exact number.  He also had 20 children (can you imagine?!) although only 9 survived long term.  He played the violin, organ and harpsichord and yes, your children can remember all of those instruments!  They amaze me. We will listen to his music by lying on the floor, closing our eyes and trying to pick out the instruments we hear and by dancing with scarves and bubbles.  We will continue to learn songs about colors, the alphabet and months of the year.  We may even do some more paper plate ice skating, which is always a favorite!  Enjoy every minute with your precious kids. I know I do.  They are the best! Miss Lynn
 Terrific Twos

     Our children have experienced a busy fall!  They are becoming accustomed to 
the routine of going to school.  They have celebrated and enjoyed the holidays with their new friends.  They are developing the art of conversation, and are endlessly interested in what their friends are playing 
with or eating for lunch!
     As a parent you may wonder about what kinds of activities we do in school (besides social) to help prepare your child for their future academic life. One very important activity is playing with play dough.  Play dough helps our children develop fine motor control.  By pinching, rolling, and shaping the dough, children develop strength in their finger and wrist muscles. Encourage this activity at home - as you are busy preparing your holiday cookies, roll out some play dough and let your little one cut out some 
"cookies" of their very own!  
Thrilling Threes


During the month of November, our themes were sharing and being thankful.  We used these themes as we studied the First Thanksgiving.  The children worked especially hard this month getting ready for our Christmas program, by practicing songs and painting sweatshirts.  We really hope you enjoy the program!


Three -year-old classes have been working on small motor coordination.  Encourage your child to use scissors or to string beads.  Provide balls, Nerf balls, or even sock “balls” for your child to kick, throw and catch.  This will help them develop eye-hand coordination.

  Our themes for the winter will be the change of seasons, winter animals, and winter clothes.  With the colder weather upon us now, please remember to dress your child appropriately!  We go outside EVERY DAY when possible.   And it is very helpful to the teachers when the children can put their coats on by themselves.  Please practice this with your child, as well as, zipping, snapping, and buttoning, etc.  
Fabulous Four’s & Five’s

Our four’s and five’s are working on their social skills, which are so important to communicating effectively. In just a few short years of life, children learn to master the elements of good communication:  making eye contact, reading facial expressions, using oral language to express themselves, and learning to take turns.  Communication and social skills go hand in hand, and are a critical part of being able to participate in and interact with the world around him, and are central to the learning process.  Here’s how to help your child master these social skills.

Social Skill


Why It’s Important


How to Encourage It
Making eye contact

Others know you are speaking 

Talk face-to-face with your child.  Using 

and listening to them when you look
puppets is a non-threatening way to encourage

at them




shy children to look at others when they speak

Taking Turns


Children need to learn how to interpret
Provide opportunities for lots of peer 

The signs a speaker gives—nonverbal 
interaction (setting up playmates, for 

cues, facial expressions, and changes in 
example)

voice tone—when she is finished talking

Resolving Conflicts

Children who negotiate verbally with
When an argument erupts, draw your child 

others know how to consider another
aside and ask, “What’s happening?  What can  

person’s words, wants, and needs
we do about it?”  This shows you are tuned in and can help him

Please encourage independence in your 4/5 year-old.  You can do this by using the morning carline drop off, letting your child unpack his backpack and to encourage them to do simple household chores.    We’re working hard with Handwriting Without Tears and have been seeing progress.  That’s exciting! Enjoy this time of year with your children.  They are young only once and that excitement only lasts so long! The 4/5 year-old teachers wish you all a blessed holiday.  We’ll see you back in January.
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Above 35 (wind chill) or below 95 (heat index):

 We’re outside for an hour (3 STAR requirements)!

At the risk of sounding like a broken record, we go OUTSIDE EVERY DAY.  It’s very important that your child be appropriately dressed for the weather!  And please remember to label EVERYTHING.  160 children mean 320 mittens/gloves … and we don’t know which ones are yours!

Director Notes

“The things I wish someone had told me when I was a new parent.”  This is the intriguing title for an article by Elizabeth Pantley in Work & Family Life (March 2010).  Here are just a few of the many tips she offered…

Relax more and stress less.  Oh, the countless little things I stressed over during the past 18 years:  messy rooms, dirty faces, lost toys, peas not eaten.  Not a single one of them means anything to me today.  Trivial, insignificant details do in fact make up a large part of our lives.  But when these things cause too much angst, they conceal the many joys kids can bring us.  View the little things for what they are — little things — and don’t let them get in the way of taking pleasure out of your everyday life.

Be willing to break the rules.  Follow your heart a bit more often.  Loosen up.  You don’t have to be the dull, authoritative boss every single moment every day.  Break a few rules in favor of good old-fashioned family bonding.  For example, I’ve taken my teenagers to rock concerts that ended at midnight on school nights.  We’ve eaten dessert before dinner.  I don’t break every rule, and the ones I break, I do so selectively.  But when my heart says yes, I'm willing to be a little less "grownup" and more of a carefree kid.

Rest assured that your kids love you even when they hate you (because they really don’t).  Raising a child requires that you act like a grownup.  You have to tell kids no when they want to hear yes or tell them stop when they want to go....  Children are concerned mainly with their own wants.  Their unhappiness about decisions you make — and tears or anger when they are disciplined — are normal and natural.  They are not directed at you.  Your child may not thank you for your decisions now (or ever).  But those decisions are an important part of everyday life and of your child’s development as a good human being.
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A new name, but it’s still us!
UPCOMING DATES TO MARK ON YOUR CALENDAR














Te spirit of love and giving! We will celebrate the remembrance of the birth of our Lord Jesus with stories of the nativity and God’s greatest gift to us. As I listened to the children singing “Happy Birthday, Jesus; I’m so glad its Christmas” this week, their excitement was contagious! I hope that everyone can attend their Holiday Program on Dec. 1; you will be blessed! The 3’s and 4’s will share a chapel song, “All Day”, during that program; it is a fun praise song encouraging us all to thank and praise God every day, all day! 





Group Worship will be Dec. 11 & 12 and our offering will benefit Book ’Em, a non-profit organization in the Nashville area seeking to develop a love of books and reading in all children. Please allow your child to bring a new or gently-used storybook on their worship day!


May God’s Spirit fill your hearts and minds with His Love and Peace during this Advent season!


Shalom, Miss Eleanor


HO HO HO, Happy December from Chapel!





‘Tis the season to be joyful and full of the spirit of love and giving! We will celebrate the remembrance of the birth of our Lord Jesus with stories of the nativity and God’s greatest gift to us. As I listened to the children singing “Happy Birthday, Jesus; I’m so glad it’s Christmas” this week, their excitement was contagious! I hope that everyone can attend their Holiday Program on Dec. 1; you will be blessed! The 3’s and 4’s will share a chapel song, “All Day”, during that program; it is a fun praise song encouraging us all to thank and praise God every day, all day! 





Group Worship will be Dec. 11 & 12 and our offering will benefit Book ’Em, a non-profit organization in the Nashville area seeking to develop a love of books and reading in all children. Please allow your child to bring a new or gently-used storybook on their worship day!


May God’s Spirit fill your hearts and minds with His Love and Peace during this Advent season!


Shalom, Miss Eleanor














